STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 DECEMBER 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, Perry Knight, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	1 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
954
To receive apologies for absence

County Cllr Hudspeth.
955
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
956
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17 November 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
957
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report.

Part of District Cllr Court’s report included a reminder that WODC were offering a grant of up to £500 to support West Oxfordshire communities in projects to commemorate WW1.   The clerk confirmed that when she had enquired about the grant she had been told that there was no longer any grant available.   

RESOLVED
 
THAT, suggestions to commemorate WW1 would be ask for via the bulletin and if there 
was no 
grant available through WODC then the Parish Council would donate the money.
958
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update


The public version of the plan is now available via the website and a few hardcopies 

available in the shop.  The full version of the plan was still missing some phone 


numbers.  Cllr Giles volunteered to fill in the missing numbers by 1st February. 



Cllr Giles had also produced a one-page document containing emergency/useful 

numbers for parishioners.  It had been given to all those who attended the recent 

finance meeting for feedback, however, Cllr Knight and Cllr Hinton did not attend 

and so had not received a copy.  Cllr Giles confirmed she would send the document 

on to them for feedback. 


-
Winter preparation 14/15



Cllr Henderson raised the issue of the salt bin in Church Lane being full of water.  He 

said he would have a look at it and if necessary drill a hole in the salt to drain the 

water off.


Salt storage bin at the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) - The clerk to speak to Eric 


Probbitts about the best storage solution for storing the salt that will allow him easy 

access and to fill his salt spreader easily.

959
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


The naming of the new development at North Street was discussed.  Suggestions 

received from the public included ‘Constable Close’.  The clerk to contact WODC 

with regards to the naming of the development.


(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



Fitting of the defibrillator by the electrician was imminent.

(c)
The Carpenters Arms (Asset of Community Value) – Disposal Notice



Dean Robson from WODC had confirmed that the pub was to go on to the open 


market therefore people interested must have the money to pay for it straightaway.


960 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
961

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
A governors meeting had recently taken place.   There is currently 105 pupils attending the school and an intake of 22 is expected in September 15.  

The recent library opening was well received and attended, and should be a good addition to the school.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



The following issues were raised during a recent walkabout with Oxfordshire County 

Council Highways: 




The Dock – footpath from North Street to South Street will close due to an 


unsafe wall.




Kirby Close – uneven footpath between Holliers Crescent and Kirby Close going to be 

filled and levelled.




34 Holliers Crescent – Enforcement order raised on overgrown hedge.




Kirby Close – rumble strip on road not found to be bad enough for repair.




Incomplete white lines into Holliers Crescent from North Street – job is down to be 

completed.






White lines on entrance to Fleming Drive – no budget available, however, advised to 

approach Cllr Hudspeth for funding out of the Locality fund.




Give way road markings at entrance to Fleming Drive – advised to re-paint these 

lines.  



Overgrown hedgerow, Kiddington Road outside Alice Marshall Hall (AMH) – Mrs 


Prior has agreed to take responsibility.




Blocked drain outside AMH – OCC has agreed to investigate further.




Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – OCC to contact Empire Homes to 


discuss.




Overgrown hedgerow on entrance to Church Lane – OCC will continue to look into 

land ownership.




Cllr Henderson asked the clerk to contact the WODC to request the road sweeper 

to sweep Church Lane, outside the school during the holidays.




Cllr Courts had received a recent query from the property owner of 1 Pound Rise.  

They asked Cllr Courts if the PC maintained the piece of land next to their property 

entrance.  Discussions were had about this piece of land.  It was on the mowing plan, 

however, the person who owned the property before planted this area out and used 

to maintain it.  Cllr Dyer to look at the piece of land and feedback.  




Car park sign – See point 963(a).


Hedgerow in Church Lane – see update above on parish walkabout.   



Incomplete white lines into Holliers Crescent – see update above on parish 


walkabout.  


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


No update.

(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton confirmed that the cycle track was going ahead on the area where the 
old play equipment used to be.  



Building work was anticipated to start in April 15, with a request for quotes already 
being sought from four builders.   Cllr Hinton praised Trevor Payne for all his work on 
securing funding for the work.


Costs to maintain the toilets – see point 963(a).


(e)
Arts and Leisure






962
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 
45 Marshall Crescent, Erection of single storey and two storey rear extensions - No 

objections


-
16a Hillside Road, Proposed insertion of roof lights into the existing rear roof slope- 

No objections
963
Finances 


(a)
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting, including setting precept for 

2015/16




Donation of £300 towards the Bulletin fund was agreed.  It was also agreed to 


purchase a second defibrillator which would be located at the S&SC.  No 


funding would be available towards this unit like there was for the first unit.  




The quote for installation of the car parking sign at the S&SC was agreed.  Costs 


for maintaining the new toilets at the S&SC were submitted for discussion at the 

meeting.  These costs were high at £12,000 per annum but were ballpark costs.  The 

PC could not contribute anywhere near these costs and so have asked for more 


information, following which further discussions will take place. 




It was agreed that the precept would increase next year from £15,000 to £16,000 

but would not increase the following year.  This increase would help pay towards the 

village grass cutting as the grant was being cut by 50% and the costs of maintaining 

the new toilets.





Cllr Dyer had provided an update on the recently attended Town and Parish 


Meeting.  The update included confirmation that the District Council precept would 

stay the same for this coming year but would rise by 2% the following year.  



Housing and the local plan were also discussed.  




At this point in the meeting, Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Courts about the housing issue.  He 

discussed the local plan problem and the need for a sustainable housing plan. He 

pointed out the need for District Councils to work with the County Council to ensure 

the county’s infrastructure keeps up with increase in housing.  



It was agreed that the slides from Town and Parish meeting would be put onto the 

PC website. 


(b) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



December 2014)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 15 December 2014 



Bill Lawrie, Bulletin Funding - £300



Oxfordshire County Council, Car Park sign and installation - £308.21




WEL Medical Ltd, Defibrillator - £1,640.10



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

964
To receive items for next agenda

White Lines

Highways Update

965
AOB 

966
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 January 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
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  Signed .............................................


